
     On Saturday July 30th, the Chore Service celebrated 
its 24th year with cocktails and hors d’oeuvres at the 
beautiful and elegant Sharon home of Michael Trapp, 
the renowned landscape designer and antiques 
dealer.  We are so grateful to Michael for all his hard 
work in creating an absolutely magnificent setting. 
     Over 350 people purchased tickets and more than 
200 attended braving the gentle and sometimes steady 
rain.  Everyone seemed so happy to finally have a little 
rain and moved about the property easily and happily 
exploring all the many different gardens.  Again this 
year, James Newman from New York City played the 
piano creating wonderful music and Jam Food Shop 
provided the outstanding and delicious hors d’oeuvres.   
     The rain definitely tried to alter our plans but the 
show had to go on and a LIVELY live auction was led 
by Board member Priscilla McCord with Board Presi-
dent Lea Davies.  Auction items were donated by John 
Green, Consolini and Tonan Landscape Design, Old 
Farm Nursery, Kent Greenhouse and Gardens and 

Elizabeth Park Gardens in Hartford.. We are very 
grateful for their generosity. 
      One of the highlights of the auction was the beautiful 3 
bedroom Irish Cottage located in Southwestern Ireland. 
Our environment that night, misty and beautiful 
rolling green hills, reminded us of Ireland and was 
enthusiastically bid on and ended up selling twice to 
three very happy couples.  
      Every year we raise money for “Fund the Cause.”  These 
funds go to provide needed services that are not covered 
by State/Federal grants. Services include lawn mowing, 
snow plowing, air conditioners, medical equipment such  
 Continued on page 6 
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LETTER FROM THE 
BOARD PRESIDENT 
     Over the past couple of years, Chore has seen 
the rules change in terms of how we can utilize 
our State grant.  We saw funding per client cut 
from 20 to 8 hours a month – only two hours a 
week per client.  Who can clean a home in two 
hours?  In addition, these funds can no longer be 
used to transport clients to doctor appointments or 
to grocery stores.  Our elderly clients continue to 
need these services so of course Chore has picked-
up the tab.  We made this happen through the 
generosity of our donors. 
     Just a month ago we received our 2016-17 State 
grant which was reduced by $6,000 (10%).  For a 
small non-profit like Chore, this is a big bump in 
the road.  The success of our July Garden Party at 
Michael Trapp’s home in Sharon and the generosity 
of donors who enabled us to match an anonymous 
challenge grant will help a lot.  However, it will 
not close the gap. 
     The irony of the grant reduction is that if we are 
unable to help our seniors stay in their homes, the 
next option is assisted living or nursing home care 
which is significantly more expensive and cost 
residents more in taxes.  But as we all know, logic 
is not always what determines decisions. 
     Before Thanksgiving, you all will be receiving 
our annual appeal.  We appreciate so much your 
past support and generosity to Chore, and in turn, 
your support of the most vulnerable people in our 
communities.  Your continuous support for 2017 is 
very important to us, our 230 clients, and 50 part-
time workers and we are most grateful. 
 

Lea Davies 
Board President       
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BOARD MEMBER 
NEWS 

ACKERMAN JOINS BOARD 
 

      Chore is pleased to announce that Ceely Ackerman has 
joined its Board.  Lea Davies, President of the Board, said 
“Ceely is a great addition with over 30 years of work experience 
and expertise in the social services non-profit business world. 
      Ceely’s Director and Executive Director leadership positions 
have focused on programs such as  family involvement in 
out-of-school learning opportunities in the greater New  
Haven area;  community-wide early childhood collaboration 
that brought together families, corporations, public school  
systems and providers of health and human services; establishing 
a nationally recognized substance abuse prevention and 
treatment coalition across 15 CT towns and coordinating 350 
volunteers to serves meals daily to 100 elderly and home-
bound citizens through Meals on Wheels in Stamford. 
     Ceely has served on the 
Board of Directors for the Center 
for Women & Families in 
Bridgeport, CT and the Amesville 
Association. In addition she has 
served on the Northwest YMCA 
Canaan Branch Advisory 
Committee and has volunteered 
as a Big Sister for 25 years. 
     Ceely has a BA from the 
University of Connecticut and 
a MS from the University of 
Bridgeport.  She and her husband 
reside in Salisbury in the hamlet 
of Amesville.  
                                         -- Chore Service Board and Staff 

 

Early in October the Chore Service offices moved to 15 Academy Street in Salisbury. This is exciting 
for numerous reasons, including that we are located on the ground floor, are handicap accessible, and 
have a very visible location. Now clients and other community members can visit us without difficulty. 
In case you are not familiar with Academy Street, we are right past LaBonnes market in the long red 
building. Soon our sign will be up so we can be easily identified. If you would like to visit us and need 
a ramp, the entrance from Library Street is accessible. Our telephone number and mailing address  
remained the same. We hope you will drop in to visit! 

Mailing address: PO Box 522, Lakeville, CT 06039 
Phone: 860-435-9177      Email: chore@choreservice.org      Fax: 860-492-0730 

We have Moved 
 



Numbers You May Need 

Social Services Meal Sites Senior Centers 
Canaan (860) 824-3133 ext. 110  
 

Cornwall (860) 672-2603 
 

Falls Village (860) 824-9855 824-9855 824-9855 
 

Kent (860) 927-1586 927-2055 927-2055  
 

Norfolk (860) 542-5829 542-5434 
 

Salisbury/Lakeville  
(860) 435-5187/5191 435-5197 435-5197 
 

Sharon (860) 364-1003 435-5197 
 
Friendly Visitors/Garden Angels   (860) 435-9177 
Meals on Wheels (Torrington)   (860) 482-4151  
Services for the Blind   (800) 842-4510 
Social Security Office Torrington  (877) 405-0486 
Center for Medicare Advocacy  (800) 262-4414 
Medicare  (800) 633-4227 
 
Visiting Nurse Associations 
Foothills Visiting Nurse and Home Care, Winsted  (860) 379-8561 
New Milford Visiting Nurse Association  (860) 354-2216 
Salisbury Visiting Nurse Association  (860) 435-0816 
Visiting Nurse and Home Care Northwest (860) 567-6000  
                    or (800) 752-0215 
 
Women’s Support Services   (860)364-1080     Hotline: 364-1900 
 

Private Agencies 
Charter Oak Service   (860) 489-4151 
Companions & Homemakers   (800) 348-4663 
Geron Nursing Registry Northwest (Sharon)  (860) 364-5799 
 
Personal Response Systems 
Response Link   (860) 482-9914 
 

ConnPACE   (800) 423-5026 
 
Information and Referrals 
INFOLINE  211 
Area Agency on Aging   (800) 994-9422 
Department of Social Services (Torrington)  (800) 742-6906 
 
Transportation 
NW Transit (860) 489-2535/(866) 906-7433  
or call your social service agent 
 

Geer Dial-A-Ride  824-7067 
 

For Cornwall Residents, medical  
Appointments   FISH 364-1003 
 

For Kent Residents  FISH 927-4627 
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How does the Chore Service Work? 
The Chore Service helps elderly and handicapped residents of Canaan, Corn-
wall, Falls Village, Kent, Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville and Sharon with house-
hold chores, home maintenance, errands and, occasionally, transportation. 
The purpose of the program is to help people stay at home safely and inde-
pendently.  The Chore Service also provides jobs for local workers. Client 
contributions are supplemented by a federal grant as well as donations from 
towns, churches, charitable funds and individuals so that the program can 
remain affordable for our target population of fixed low-income families. We 
do not send bills or ask for any financial information when a client requests 
help from Chore. We only require the client's name, address, phone number 
and date of birth. Clients are provided with a suggested contribution scale and 
are asked to contribute what they can (if they can) back toward the service. 
Workers are paid the same rate regardless of the client's contribution.   

A Visit With a Chore Client 
      Chore clients come from every walk of life. Some are 
fairly new to the area or have gradually moved here over a 
number of years from other locations. Some have been here 
their entire lives. This is the case for Gwen Lorenzo of  
Canaan. Gwen currently lives in an apartment in Wangum 
Village, a mere half mile from where she grew up as a child. 
She grew up in a house that is now a doctor’s office, near 
where the railroad tracks used to be…….with parents that 
were active in the local community. A home where people 
gathered often and knew that there would be assistance 
when the weather was bad and power was out throughout 
town.  
      As with most Chore clients, Gwen has fascinating stories 
about what it was like when she was younger. Her mother 
was an opera singer in New York City, her father worked for 
the power company. Her grandmother came from Sweden 
and her grandfather was an artist. She has a beautiful painting he 
did on the wall near one she herself did a number of years 
ago. She has two children, one son who lives locally and a 
daughter in New Hampshire. They are very happy that she 
has Chore to help her. Gwen and her worker, Evelyn Sackett, 
have been together for over three years. 
      What does Gwen do to keep busy now? She knits hats for 
sailors. Reading a magazine one day she found an organization in 
New York City that has a location by the docks for sailors to 
go for food, clothing…….and Gwen’s hats. Her hats, of any 
color imaginable, sit on a table with other items for sailors to 
take as needed. They can, and do, go to many places around 
the world as ships from 
anywhere stop in to port 
from time to time. One 
thank you she received 
was from a sailor in Africa 
who was very happy to 
have the hat to keep his 
head warm at sea. In 3 
hours Gwen can take a 
ball of yarn and make 
something that helps 
someone else and can 
travel the world……all 
this from Canaan!  

 



In Honor of Lea Davies 
Patty & Guy Rovezzi 
In Honor of Connie Green 
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Match 
In Honor of HCA Volunteers 
Health Care Auxiliary  
In Memory of Betty Busby 
Sandy and David Dolinsky 
In Memory of Kate De Marcken 
Anne M. Neil 
In Memory of Marta Freidenbergs 
Ingrid Freidenbergs 
In Memory of Arnold Kimmel 
Norma Kimmel 
In Memory of Ralph Loper 
Joan Loper 
In Memory of Susan L. Russell 
Donald Russell 
In Memory of Nancy Robertson 
Sandra Buergi and Carol Flatton 
In Memory of Joan Titus 
John Green 
Bequests 
John D. Morgan 
Joan Titus 
 

Donors ($1000 and above) 
Anonymous 
Molly Ackerly & Michael Sconyers 
Mary & John Arnold 
Laurie Batchelor & Gordon Warnke 
Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation 
Janet Andre Block 
The Canaan Foundation 
Michelle & John Considine 
Congregational Church of Salisbury 
The Cornwall Foundation 
Paul Dassenko & Douglas Benson 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
Sandy & David Dolinsky 
Rob Fish 
Friends of Arthur 
Kathleen Fuhr 
Ann Goodbody 
John Green 
Diana & Edward Greene 
Betse & Frank Gump 
Helen & Peter Haje 
Maria Horn & Thomas Quinn 
Nancy & Neil Humphreys 
Jane & Robert Keiter 
Francoise Kelz 
Kent Presents 
Alexandra Lange 
The Madeline Wildes Fund 
Donna Maxwell 
Priscilla & Alan McCord 
Leslie & Nick Moore 
Mary Sue & William Morrill 
Hilda & Arnold Neis 
Philla Osborne 
Rhodes-Robinson Fund 
Dolores & Francis Perotti 
Shirley & John Perotti 
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Alexandra & Frederick Peters 
Quality Thrift Shop 
Mark Shearer 
Jennifer & George Sinnamon 
Gloria & Alan Stoga 
Linda & David Supino 
Karen & Frank Tansey 
Alice & Robert Yoakum 
 
Donors ($750 - $999) 
Linda Ward Beech & Tom Schueller 
Claudia & Jerry Jamin 
Maureen & John Jerome 
Lee Kennedy 
Roxana & Ledlie Laughlin 
Lee & Fritz Link 
Leslie MacKenzie & Richard Gottlieb 
Lyn & Skip Mattoon 
Anita & Harvey Shapiro 
Margaret Theobald 
 
Donors ($500 - $749) 
Anonymous 
William Albright 
Hatsie & Martin Baltus 
Ellen Burcroff & Robert Anderson 
Berkshire Community Services Fund 
Rafe Churchill 
Mary Close & Philip Oppenheimer 
Pilar Conde & Alfonso Lledo Perez 
Patricia Conlin 
Considine Construction, LLC 
Jane Cook & Peter Steiner 
Karen Doeblin & Rob Lacy 
Barbara & Joseph Ellis 
Carol Flaton & Sandra Buergi 
Carole & John French III 
Katherine Freygang 
Frontier Communications Worker  
      Community Service Fund 
Barbara Garside 
Mary Ellen & Andrea Geisser 
Allison & Thaddeus Gray 
Kim & Jeff Greenberg 
Stephany & Thomas Haines 
Hallingby Family Foundation 
Jane & Bill Havemeyer 
Health Care Auxiliary 
Katherine Holden & Joshua Jaffe 
Ellen Hubbard 
Beth & Jack Isler 
Nora Jordan & Allen Reiser 
Klemm Real Estate, Inc. 
The Kurtz Family Foundation 
Raymond Learsy 
Fa & Roger Liddell 
Peter Lombardo & Alfred Brooks 
Sarah & Geoffrey Medeiros 
Deborah & Jonathan Newcomb 
Debbie Noble 
Gigi Noyes 
Sally & Peter Pettus 
Sandra & Ralph Sandmeyer 
Peggy & Ted Sands 
Sharon Congregational Church 
Jennifer & David Sims 
Jodi Scheurenbrand & Michael Smith 
St. Andrews Church 

Elizabeth & Michael Varet 
Kathleen & Michael Voldstad 
Pamela Wilson & George Mason 
Barbara & Michael Zimmerman 
 

Donors ($250 - $499) 
Anonymous 
Judith & John Barber 
Arleen & Tom Barrett 
Ward Belcher 
Best & Cavallaro Real Estate 
Elizabeth & Stephen Bierman 
Nancy & Robert Bird 
Tina & Rusty Chandler 
Hope Childs 
Churchill Building Company, LLC 
Lucie & Dick Collins 
Cornwall Inn 
Cornwall Woman's Society 
Virginia & Robert Darden 
John Desmond 
Maureen & Patrick Dore 
Kristina Durr & Barclay Collins 
Lorna & Daniel Edmundson 
Jane & Roger Elwood 
George Fenn 
Kim & Crey Fiertz 
Founders Insurance Group 
Debra & Barry Frank 
Susan & Agostino Galluzzo 
Stephen Getz &Peter Coffeen 
Dotty & Lionel Goldfrank 
Ann Grumpelt 
Guido's Fresh Marketplace 
Melinda Sweet Held 
Anne & Charles Hepner 
Carla Herman & Douglas Landy 
Ed Herrington, Inc. 
Kim & Ralph Hohlfeld 
Daphne Hurford & Sandy Padwe 
IBM Retiree Charitable Contribution 
Jill & Ron Jones 
Katherine & Frederick Joseph 
Gail & Fred Kahn 
Carol & Richard Kalikow 
Maura & Michael Kelly 
Kay & Tom Key 
Colleen Kopec 
Betty Krasne 
Kathleen & Robert Kulig 
Barbara & Roderick Lankler 
Barbara & William Lewis 
Louise Lindenmeyr 
Lorna Livingston 
Barbara Maltby 
Ruth & Stephen Melville 
Diana & Gardner Mundy 
National Iron Bank 
Phyllis Nauts 
Peggy O'Brien & Gaye Parise 
Deborah Lane-Olson & Terrance Olson 
Roberta Olsen 
Kathleen & James O'Neil 
Ann Patton 
Erica & Hector Prud'homme 
Clare & Evan Rashkoff 
Stephen Reingold & Andrew Kelly 
Susan & Peter Restler 
Deb & Peter Reyelt 

Fran & Dick Roberts 
Patricia Rowell & Ron Becker 
Martha & Robert Rubin 
Salisbury Bank & Trust Company 
Salisbury Visiting Nurse Association 
Edie & Ken Schechter 
Johanna & Matthew Schwab 
Harriet Shelare & Tom Shachtman 
Sharon Women's Club 
Lori Shepard & Victor Germack 
Llewellyn Sinkler & Oscar Shamamian 
Isabel Sloane & Drew Robbins 
Elizabeth Smith & Rick Cotton 
Betsy Covington Smith 
Marguerite & Lawrence Smith 
Emily Soell 
Benjamin Stapleton III 
Jane Strong & John Brett 
Studio Lakeville 
Meg & Steve Szalewicz 
Mary & Alex Taylor 
Kathryn & Arthur Taylor 
Nancy Tuckerman 
Nancy & Hobart Van Deusen 
Jean Vitalis 
Susan & Richard Vizzari 
Renee Voltmann & Adrienne Naessil 
Arete Warren 
Kathleen & William Weigel 
Nancy Zannini & Chris Roberts 
 
Donors (Up to $249) 
Anonymous (9) 
Janet & Sal Accardo 
Ruth Adams 
Ruth Adotte 
Aetna Foundation Matching Grants 
Betsy & Michael Alderman 
Janet & Frank Amendola 
Wendy Anderson 
Judy & Norman Arons 
Carol Ascher & Robert Pittenger 
Aita & Norman Askinazi 
Tracy Atwood 
Catherine & Bill Bachrach 
Jay Badgley & Stevens Harrison 
Cynthia Barger 
Judith Sloat-Barkoff & Ira Barkoff 
Brenda Barrier & John Sanzo 
Thomas Barry 
Maureen & William Barton 
Peter Bauer 
Kate & Rick Beatty 
Kitty Benedict 
Patricia Best 
Barbara & Robert Bettigole 
Irene Blagden 
Robbin Blaine & Jeffrey Livingston 
Joanne & Daniel Bliss 
Ginni Block 
Karen & David Blumenthal 
Parker Boal & Sandy Mirabile 
Anne Bowen 
Patricia & Richard Bramley 
Susan & Don Brant 
Anita Brean 
Lynn Briggs 
Louise & Malcolm Brown 

CHORE DONORS  -   
July 1, 2015—June 30, 2016 

And the Western Connecticut Area Agency on Aging 

CHORE SERVICE 
P. O. Box 522 
Lakeville, CT 06039 
chore@choreservice.org 

We’re grateful to the following people and organizations for their 
generous support of The Chore Service. We’d also like to thank the 
towns that support us as well as those donors who wish to remain 
anonymous. Please accept our apologies and contact us if we have 
omitted or misspelled your name.  

www.choreservice.org 



CANAAN 

CORNWALL 

FALLS VILLAGE 

KENT 

NORFOLK 

SALISBURY 

SHARON 

Barbara Brown 
Jean Bryant 
Susan & Louis Bucceri 
Teresa Buchan 
Veronica Burns & Mary Fanette 
Nancy & John Calhoun 
Steven Callahan & Randall Dwenger 
Jane & Mark Capecelatro 
Angela & Michael Carabine 
Cynthia & Pete Carberry 
Jo & Ed Carpenter 
Joan & Richard Cassin 
Heather Chapman 
Sharon & John Charde 
Pamela Chassin & Jared Zelman 
Katherine Chilcoat 
Ella Clark 
Sue & Michael Clemente 
Lynn Cline 
Annette Cloney 
Camilla Cloney 
Annette & Chris Clow 
Anne & John Coffin 
Sally & Toby Cole 
Barbara & Lee Collins 
Cynthia Conklin 
Monica Connor & Glenn Koetzner 
Sarah & Chris Coon 
BZ Coords 
Francis & Donald Cuneo 
Jane Curtin & Patrick Lynch 
Peggy & Dave Cusick 
Elisabeth Kaestner & Paul DeAngelis 
Sophia & Louis Deboer 
Julia Devlin 
Donna & James DiMartino 
Vera & Bill Dinneen 
Carole Dmytryshak 
Marcia Dodson 
Deborah Donovan & Ken Page 
Gretchen & Jerry Doolittle 
Barbara Dorrico 
Denise & Ronald Dower 
Noreen Doyle 
Laura & James van B. Dresser 
Wilhelmina Eaken 
David Easton 
Marie-Nicole Elian 
Priscilla Ellsworth 
Cyd & John Emmons 
Angela Engle 
Ruth & Edward Epstein 
Linda & John Estabrook 
Mimi & Duane Estes 
Linda & Richard Euvrard 
Daniel Evans 
Pamela Falge 
Rosemary & George Farnsworth 
Margot Feely 
Orlena Firuski 
Diane Forbes 
Thomas Ford 
Eileen Fox & Henry Rosler 
Sherry & Bruce Frankel 
Ingrid Freidenbergs 
Miriam Galligan 
Jean & Bill Gallup 
Jane Garmey 
Karin Gerstel & Joseph Woodard 
Christine Gevert & Gordon Gustafson 
Elizabeth Gilderdale 
Constance Gilderdale 
Leslie Goldmann & Angel Franco 
Carol & James Goodfriend 

Judith Gott 
George-Ann Gowan 
Leon Graham 
Barbara & Bill Gridley 
Harold Gurnee 
Licia Hahn & Eugene Dattel 
Bette & Gary Halby 
Harry Hall 
Elizabeth Hall 
Gail Hammond 
Kathleen & Jack Hawley 
Harvey Hayden 
Jan & John Hazard 
Carolyn Hepprich 
The Hawthorne Club 
Nancy Hengen & Henry Monaghan 
Margery & Donald Hetzel 
Bill & Anne Holm 
Ania & David Hubbard 
Dee Anne Hunstein 
Pamela & Walter Irving 
Susan Irwin 
Sally Irwin 
Leila & Daniel Javitch 
Amy Jedlicka 
Keith Johnson 
Kate & Martin Johnson 
Kristin Johnson 
Amanda & David Jones 
Valerie Jorrin 
Helga Kahl 
Nancy & Peter Kalmes 
Norman Kappler 
Lynn Kearcher & Carl Chaiet 
Nancy & William Kellett 
Andrew Kelly 
Alice & Peter Kent 
Joann & Kevin Kerr 
Marsha Keskinen 
Dana Kiesel 
Norma Kimmel 
Larry King 
Sue & William Kirber 
Barbara & Mort Klaus 
Eliza Klose & Harding Bancroft 
Beverly J. Kosak 
Trudy & Harry Kramer 
Jean Krulis & Demetra Silides 
Denise & David Kurish 
Louisa LaFontan 
Susan & Ned Lambrecht 
Dominique Lasseur & Catherine Tatge 
Karin Lawrence 
Rosalind Leech 
Dana LeMay 
Barbara & Charles Lemmen 
Jack Limpert 
Stefanie Lindahl 
Harriet & Lester Lipton 
Laurie Lisle & Robert Kipniss 
Jo & Kiau Loi 
Joan Loper 
Martha Loutfi 
Michael Lynch 
Susan & William Lynn 
Anne MacDonald 
Jane & Gil MacLaren 
George Massey 
Anita Mathewson 
Judith & Gregory Mathus 
Ursula McCafferty 
Katherine & Stephen McCurdy 
Patrice & Kevin McGrath 
Barbara McLane 

Jean McMillen 
Patricia & Curt Mechare 
Barbara Meili 
Lynden & Leigh Miller 
Rene Milo 
Wanda & Robert Moeller 
Stephen Moldof 
Roslyn & Rudy Molho 
Katherine Moore 
Lee Moore & Leslie Middlebrook 
Juliet Moore 
Julia & John Morris 
Elizabeth Morrison 
Sarah & Thomas Morrison 
Carolyn & John Morrissey 
Istar Mudge 
Wendy & John Murphy 
Sara Nathan & Joel Kazis 
Janet Neary 
Kathleen & Peter Neely 
Anne Neil 
Martha & Michael Nesbitt 
Sherry Newkirk 
Barbara Nicholls 
Janet & Robert Nickson 
Barbara Niles 
Karen Noble 
Reginald Norris 
Dorothy Obre 
John O'Connell, Jr. 
Eleanor Owens 
Martha Pallone 
Dorothy Paulsen 
Nicholas Pentecost &  Jay Jolly 
Jean & Frank Perotti 
Mary Perotti 
Gisela Piccolo 
Lizabeth & Anthony Piel 
Mary & Robert Pierpont 
Jane Pinckney 
Tina Pitcher 
Anne Marie Pohl 
Nicholas Pohl 
Sarah Polhemus 
Ginny & Bob Potter 
Jacqueline Markham & Allan Priaulx 
Carol & Larry Rand 
Patricia Ranson 
Marjory Reid 
Susan & John Ritchie 
Janet & Larry Rivkin 
Rona Roberts 
Biz Rogers 
Marion & Fred Romeo 
Robyn & David Rosenberg 
Victoria Ross 
Michelle & Peter Roth 
Barbara Roth 
Donald Russell 
Sandra & Morgan Schafer 
Lori & Daniel Schiesel 
Marian Schwaikert 
Jill & Neil Scott 
Julia Segalla 
Catherine & Robert Shyer 
Mary & Ellery Sinclair 
Ruth & David Skovron 
Elizabeth Slotnick & Christopher Pouler 
Liza & Cameron Smith 
Cynthia & Clayton Smith 
Maureen & Ira Smith 
Matthew Smyth 
Linda Patz & Kurt Stampfle 
Margaret Stearns 

Marion & Ronald Stein 
Melissa & John Steines 
Marina Stern 
Trish & John Stimpson 
Nancy & Rudiger Stoer 
Betty Ann Stratton 
Kathleen & Stephen Stupak 
William Suter 
Frances & Leland Taliaferro 
Maureen & Michael Tesoro 
Anita Tiburzi-Johnson 
Mary Anne & Alexander Toppan 
Torrington Savings Bank 
Nancy & Thomas Trowbridge 
Mira & John Van Doren 
Deborah & Derek van Eck 
Sally Vaun 
Liza & John Waters 
Jennifer Weigel & Gene Chin 
Bonnie & Martin Whalen 
Lola White & Jeffrey Gunderson 
Barbara & Rudolph Wolff 
Barbara & Richard Wolkowitz 
Susannah & Willard Wood 
Josephine Wright 
Sarah Zarbock & John Hoffman 
Michael Zients & Derek Larson 
William Zeronsa 
Anne Zinsser 
 
In-Kind Support 
Don Bachman 
Tom Bechtle 
Consolini & Tonan Landscape Design 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
John Green 
Dinny & Ed Greene 
Jam Food Shop 
Kent Greenhouse & Gardens 
Priscilla & Alan McCord 
Moore & More Printing 
Old Farm Nursery 
Michael Trapp 
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Garden Party from page 1.. 

Thanks So Much to Our Garden Party Business Sponsors 
 

as grab bars in showers, etc. as well as providing extra hours 
of chore time.  
      This year, thanks to a very generous donor, Chore received a 
$10,000 challenge grant.  We had a month to raise the matching 
funds. Well thanks to our amazing guests we raised over 
$12,000 that night.  We were overwhelmed with the outpouring 
of support.  
      The auction items brought in $11,300 and together with 
sponsorship, ticket sales and donations, we were able to raise 
just over $95,156. Historically, this is our only fund raising 
event of the year, so the incredible success this year will go a 
long way to help us to assist those who cannot safely remain 
in their homes without the help of Chore Service. 
     Every year you help make it the most successful Chore 
event ever. Of course, you did it again this year. Thank you 
so much for your invaluable support.  
     Next year will be our 25th Anniversary and we will look 
forward to celebrating with you.  

Best & Cavallaro Real Estate 
Founders Insurance Group 
Guido’s Fresh Marketplace  

Ed Herrington, Inc. 
Klemm Real Estate 
National iron bank 

Salisbury Bank & Trust Co. 
Salisbury visiting nurse Association 
Sinnamon & Associates 
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INCOME 
July ‘15 - June ‘16 

 

Program Expenses 
93% 

EXPENSES 
July ‘15 - June ‘16 

 

Office 
Expenses 
7% 

CHORE SERVICE  -  July 2015 - June 2016 

www.choreservice.org 

Over the past 14 years we have served 3,235 clients and have provided 266,262 hours of 
chore service and have employed an average of 96 employees annually.  

Numbers for the year July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016 are reflected below. 

Donations, 40% 



CLIENT FUND NEEDS SUPPORT   
 

In April of 2010 Chore started a special Client Fund 
with a donation of $3,000 for the purpose of paying 
for “special” expenses that clients might have. This 
fund was used to pay for the cost share for CCCI 
clients, but continues to be used to pay for things 
such as snow removal, mowing of lawns, trash pick-up, 
minor home repairs and medical equipment that is 
not covered by any other resources.  
 

This past summer was a long one with our early 
warm weather so mowing of lawns was quite expen-
sive and we expect a long, snowy winter this year 
according to the Farmer’s Almanac and weather 
forecast. This means that there will be many times 
that plowing is needed for the few clients who have 
no other means to clear their driveways for safety 
and mobility.  
 

Because of the demand for these essential services, 
we need to continually raise additional dollars for 
the Client Fund. To make a designated contribution 
to the Client Fund, you can write “Chore Service 
Client Fund” in the memo of your check. 
 
Thank you! 

La Bonne’s Rebate Program 
The Chore Service is a participant in the   

“Ca$h for Charities Rebate Program”  
If you shop there, do send your register receipts to us. LaBonne’s will donate 1% of the non-taxable amount to the Chore Service.  Thank you! 

CHORE  NEWS 

CHORE SERVICE P.O. Box 522 • Lakeville, CT 06039 
860-435-9177 

chore@choreservice.org 
www.choreservice.org  

 

BOARD MEMBERS 
Lea Davies, President 

Molly Ackerly • Geoffrey Drury  
Carla Herman • John Green   

Dinny Greene  •  Louisa LaFontan  
Barbara Maltby •  Priscilla McCord  
Steve Szalewicz •  Dolores Perotti   

STAFF 
Pat Wright, Executive Director 
Jane MacLaren, Program Director 

 
JUGGLER, DUSTER & TOILET LADYART: MARC SIMONT 

PRINTING: MOORE & MORE PRINTING 

Using the  
Chore Service 

If you live in  
Canaan, Cornwall,  
Falls Village, Kent, 

 Norfolk,  
Salisbury/Lakeville,  

or Sharon,  
we can help with chores 

at home. Older and handicapped people are 
asked for a “suggested contribution” since grants 

partially subsidize their services.   
However, anyone can use the Chore Service. 

Our workers are local, caring and reliable.  
If you’d like to use the program or work or   

volunteer for it, please call  
(860) 435-9177  

or your local Social Service Agent. 

Also you can visit us at: 
www.choreservice.org 
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Donations can be made online at our website: 
www.choreservice.org 


